Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday February 18th. 2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.S.Fidler    Mr.D.Roper
Apologies:  
 Mr.D.Fortescue   
Public Participation  None
a) Police Report The police website listed five crimes reported in December
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that a new 40 mph limit had been introduced through Hevingham. The County Council precept had been increased by 2.99% and the cuts to children’s centres had been confirmed. Broadland DC had not increased their share of the precept.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that although FlyBMI had gone into liquidation it would not affect services from Norwich Airport.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted from Mr.Fortescue
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from





Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting








Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee







Mr.Cushing – Agenda item 5 with a pecuniary interest.



3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that a damaged sign in Newton Park had been replaced at no charge from Soanes Signs. The Clerk was asked to thank Mr.Soanes.
5. Planning Mr.Cushing left the meeting for the next item.




The Council did not object in principle to the development on land adjacent to Manor Road but were very critical of some of the detail. This included incorrect statements in the application on the local infrastructure and services, the low percentage of affordable housing, the density of the development restricting off road parking, and the likely effect on traffic flows at the A140 junction at peak times. The Council also noted that if an outline permission for adjacent land were to succeed this would further exacerbate the situation and such a large totality of development would not be sustainable with current level of local services.





The Council had no objection to an extension at Mill Lodge, Meadow Farm Lane
6. Grounds Maintenance The renewal quotation from Norse had been received and the Clerk was asked to clarify the cost for a three year option before a final decision was made.
7. Broadland Tree Warden Network A request for a donation did not find support.

8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts authorised for payment







E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£198.62
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE)



£520.52

Public Works Loan Board 
Repayment



£768.64

Wave


Waterloo Allotments



£146.13

Wave


Blind Lane Allotments


£113.64


10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would investigate a derelict car in Abbey Close, a hedge in Blind Lane, a lack of “no dog” signs at Newton Park and the lack of reflectors on the bollards at the A140 Church Street junction. Mr.Coe had remounted a plaque on Swan Green.
11.  Next Meeting March 18th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
